Lt. Commander George Clark, USNR, Naval Air Station, Athletic Office, Pensacola, Florida.

Dear Potsy:

I am taking your 1943 Christmas greeting home to Bess. It came to the office here and I want to write you and Janet a little note and send you one of our Jayhawk Rebounds which tells about the Allen family and some of our Jayhawkers. I know Bess will want to write Janet a note, so this is just a hurry up hello to wish you a very merry Christmas and a happy New Year.

Hold on to those store teeth, Potsy. If you lose everything else, don't let those get that far from your physiognominy. I always remember the guy that had hydrophobia. He wrote down the list of of guys he was going to bite in his last will and testament.

I am sending you one of our basketball schedules for your perusal. We had a game scheduled with Tony Hinkle's Great Lakes team but the ODT refused to let them travel out to Kansas City this year. We had a great game last year and it was decided in the last 30 seconds with Great Lakes winning before a great crowd in Municipal Auditorium in Kansas City. We have 16 and 17 year-olds this year which means that we have lost all of our regulars, but we will have a lot of fun.

With all good wishes to you and yours, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Hasketball Coach.